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EAA Chapter 100 is a nonprofit 
association involved in the promotion 
of aviation through adult and youth 
education, hands-on training, 
building and maintenance of 
experimental aircraft, and through 
community awareness programs. 
 
This publication by EAA Chapter 
100, Inc. is for the use, education 
and occasional enjoyment of its 
members and others. No claim is 
made for the accuracy or applicability 
of information herein. Editorial 
content is the opinion of the 
contributor not necessarily the 
position of either EAA Chapter 100 or 
the Experimental Aircraft Association. 
 
Reader submissions and comments 
are strongly encouraged. 

EAA Chapter 100 Upcoming Events: 
Local GA events including EAA Chapter 100 events will only 
be posted at http://RSTGA.com under the “Events” Icon.  I 
need to consolidate these websites because I need more 
time flying and less time computing. 
 
Our June 9th (this coming Saturday) EAA Chapter 100 Fly-

In will be at the Dodge Center Airport 
building.  This will be our first “Fly In” of 
the season.  The Hansons will be hosting 
this meeting.  The program will consist of 
making sure we are ready for the Flight 

Breakfast and maybe a HQ EAA video tape plus lots of 
hangar flying and hopefully some real flying. 
 
IMC Club meeting will be at the Rochester airport’s CAP 

Meeting Room. (Just below the Great Planes 
Aviation office.  Start at 1900L (2nd Wednesday 
of each month).  So, the next one is June 13th. 
 
 

Planned IMC Club discussion topics: 

• Going to plan B after you realize you can’t do plan A. 

• Departure Procedures 

• Question of the month 

You can make things easier for me by registering at 
https://www.faasafety.gov/SPANS/events/EventList.aspx before 
the meeting.  (This is not yet posted on SPANS.  Try later this 
week) 

More information about “IMC Club” is at 
http://eaa100.44rf.com/imcclub/imcclub.htm. 

Cancellations will be posted on the EAA100.org website. 

 
Young Eagles Rally and General Aviation 
Picnic is September 22nd. 

As always, we need all the pilots we can get 
and twice as many ground crew as pilots.  If 

you plan to fly Young Eagles and are not “Youth Protection 
certified, please do so ASAP.  These certifications expire 
after 3 years.  For more information on this go to: 
https://www.eaa.org/en/eaa/aviation-education-and-
resources/eaa-youth-education/youth-protection-policy-and-
program.  
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June 17, 2018 

 
 

Father’s Day Pancake Breakfast is June 17th, 7:00-noon. 
Click for this year’s printable flyer and post in all the good places.  I’ve posted them 
at: FBL, OWA, ACQ, MKT, FKA and 55Y.  I also place ads in Social Flight.com, Fly-
ins.com, and Tom will handle: EAA, MNDOT, IADOT, and MN Flyer.  We will be 
serving: ”Sturdiwheat“ pancakes, scrambled eggs, ham, coffee, milk & orange juice.  
$7 for adults, $5 for kids.  We’ll need help on the 16th for setup and then on the BIG 
DAY.  Come have fun with fellow members while we entertain fly-ins and locals. 

Business Meeting 
Minutes 

 

May 1st Business Meeting : The meeting was brought to order at 1900 hrs. by 
President Jim Owens; 9 members present.  While there was no official business or 
votes needed, we did discuss: 

• Pancake Breakfast:  We will rely on “the usual people doing the usual 
tasks“.  Three new road signs will be made and grill leveling feet will be 
installed on the grills.  President Jim suggested that the “usual people” need 
to document how they do their usual tasks at the breakfast.  We really need 
this information in case they can’t make it to work on some future Flight 
Breakfast Sunday.   

• Chapter Records:  Tom Hall volunteered to Chair a committee to re-examine 
the contents or our Chapter Library in the AD building at KTOB.   The two 
parts of this process will be: 

o Determine what to keep, and what is not necessary to keep in the 
Library.  (Example:  apparently ALL copies of Sport Aviation are on 
line and searchable) 

o Add items that only certain members have.  (Example:  files on past 
pancake breakfasts, original incorporation and non-profit documents, 
past IRS tax filings, member profiles, the B-17 and Ford Tri-Motors 
events, etc.) 

o The criteria should be:  What documents / files should be available to 
any member who wants access; and the converse of course, what 
documents / files should NOT be available for general viewing. 

o John & Jeff Hanson will be part of this committee as well. 
o If you happen to have any relics of Chapter 100 documents in your 

home, please give them to Tom Hall. 
Respectfully submitted; Tom Hall  Secretary / Treasurer 

 

EAA Chapter 100 
Web site and 
Newsletter  

After many years as the chapter’s News Letter Editor and Web Master, I’m going to 
retire from those positions on or before Jan. 1, 2019.  That means I’m challenging a 
chapter volunteer to take over these positions.  Whoever it is really doesn’t have to 
be knowledgeable as a webmaster to do that job as there is an app designed 
especially for EAA chapters.  Knowing how to do word processing would be very 
handy though. 

Links 

AC 61-98D - Currency Requirements and Guidance for the Flight Review and 
Instrument Proficiency Check 
 
New Advisory standardizes non-towered flight operations 
 
Rod Machado's new eLearning course "Secrets of Instrument Approaches and 
Departures" is now available, exclusively here at PilotWorkshops. 
 
 

 

http://eaa100.org/events/flight_breakfast/2018/2018_poster.pdf
https://www.faa.gov/regulations_policies/advisory_circulars/index.cfm/go/document.information/documentID/1033391
https://generalaviationnews.com/2018/05/07/new-advisory-standardizes-non-towered-flight-operations/?utm_source=ActiveCampaign&utm_medium=email&utm_content=%5BHangar+Flying%5D++Make+one+set+procedure+the+standard&utm_campaign=HF-20180519
https://www.pilotworkshop.com/instrument-secrets-e
https://www.pilotworkshop.com/instrument-secrets-e
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New Rochester Area General Aviation Website.  This 
website – http://RSTGA.com – will attempt to keep area 
pilots informed on local general aviation happenings.  
Please help me keep it up-to-date. 

 
 

Dick Fechter, 
Newsletter@EAA100.org 
(507) 272-5099 – text or talk 
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